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WE’RE OFFICIAL!  

Your neighborhood Property Owners Association (POA) has been formally 

registered with Ashe County and Incorporated in the State of North Carolina.  

Thank you to everyone who has contributed over the years in maintaining our 

roads, and helping to bring this to realization.  We are very pleased to have 
achieved this milestone and look forward to supporting each our neighbors 

while maintaining our common investment into our properties within our 
beautiful neighborhood.   

MEET YOUR NEW POA BOARD MEMBERS 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW WEBSITE FOR THE NEIGHBORHOOD 

We have a new website established for Mountainview Estates, thanks to the 

initiative of our fellow property owner, Mike Smith.  Thank you Mike for all of 
your efforts and excellent result!  This is a work-in-progress and we will be 

updating it as we go so, please bear with us as we fill out the pages to include 

several informational pages including, annual meeting minutes, events, Bylaws 
and Covenants, etc..  Please stay tuned! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

S.L.O.W.. INTERNET? 

Many have complained about 

the internet speeds they 

receive currently.  Tony 

Pennell has been leading the 

initiative to try to improve the 

internet speeds in the 

neighborhood.  Parts of the 

neighborhood have Fiber-

optic lines while most have 

dial-up/DSL internet.   Tony 

has been in contact with 

Skyline/Skybest to investigate 

the possibility of laying fiber-

optic lines throughout the 

neighborhood. 

 

 

Marshall Boyer, CPA 
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The By-Laws are 

posted on the 

website.  

Click on 

Documents > 

www.mountainviewestateswjnc.com 



 

 

 

Tony Pennell is our Road Maintenance Chairman and 

is the point of contact for all road maintenance issues 

for the neighborhood.   He is cataloging all of the areas 
that need repairs, obtaining quotes and making 
recommendations for addressing road repairs.   

If you have a specific road maintenance concern, 
please feel free to reach out to Tony at your convenience.  

POA CONTACTS: 

Walter Parsons waltparsons@yahoo.com   336-620-2496 

John Cope  copej@ecu.edu    252-341-0728 

Marshall Boyer triplebogey25@yahoo.com  336-246-0101 

Jeff Foreman  Jeffrey.forman@zoho.com  704-965-5097  

Tony Pennell  tadpen@embarqmail.com  336-977-0618 

 

 

Contact Us 

Mountainview Estates POA 

PO BOX 1579 
West Jefferson, NC 28694 

mountainviewestateswjnc.com 
 

 

Tony Pennell 
Road Maintenance 
Chairman 
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Please help us save money on postage; 
send us your updated email address 

 
Neighborhood 

Work Day 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday Morning 

September 14th 

Cleaning Lauren Lane of 

roadside overgrowth, tree 
limbs and roadside weeds. 

If you can help, please bring 
your weed eaters, loppers and 

chainsaws and help us clear 

the brush and tree limbs 
away from the road. 

Please join us if you can! 


